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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

            October 28, 2003

PRESENT:

__x_Arlene Bautista
   __x_Mike Dalton               __x_ Vic Hanson
  ____Valerie Wagner

____Neal Bennett
   __x_Momi Elliott               __x_ Miriam Ifill           __x_ Michele Waller

__x_Bill Benson
   __x_Grace Felarca             __x_ Donna Manno
  ____Lisa Webb

__x_Rocky Bonura
   ____Elizabeth Flores         __x_ Carlos Mena
  __x_Dean Whetham

__x_Dan Cahill
   __x_Beverly Gilmore         __x_ Linda Mobley 
  

__x_June Curtis
   __x_Nancy Hammond       ____  Peggy Patterson    









Guests:  Mohammad El Shorafa, Mike D’Amico, Katrina Ubele (for Lisa Webb)

Introductions:  Mohammad El Shorafa (ASO Vice President) was introduced to the group.


Minutes:  The minutes of September 23 were approved.

Winter Closing of Campus:  Draft copies of a memo re:  winter recess, which could be sent out on or before November 17, were shared with the group.  It states that offices will be encouraged to close during this time (January 2 – 9, 2004); however, it is at the managers’ discretion as to whether or not they do close.  Noted:  

· This is not a mandatory closing of the campus. 

· If manager wants to close but an employee wants to work, this would need to be discussed and worked out.     

· Employees could choose to take unpaid leave rather than vacation or CT; however, if they don’t have any vacation or CT, unpaid leave would be necessary.  This could still be negotiated with ECCE.      

· Voluntary closures and skeleton crews make it very difficult to function; however, there is still some time to decide about levels of support, etc.   

· Another issue is the fact that seniority is based on hours, not days.    

Health Benefits Committee:   A Health Benefits meeting is scheduled for noon today in Library 202.  The committee is working on questions for the alternate companies they plan to research.  Now is the time for employees to interact with their representatives on this committee to give them feedback on the possibility of a change in January of 2005.  The decision on the change would have to be made by August of 2004. 

Division Reports
· Mohammed El Shorafa:   Since he is the student representative for Administrative Services, he is gathering information about how it works and what it does.  He has to leave at 9:10 for class, but he has a possible alternate.  Vic asked him to let the group know how it can support the students.  Mohammed noted that the feedback on the delis is bad, and Nancy Hammond asked him to get students to fill out the survey cards in locked boxes in the delis.  These go directly to Lynnda Nelson.   

· Nancy Hammond:  The MCS coffee cart is up and running.  It is hoped that the one next to the Bookstore will open the week after next and the one near the Snack Bar by spring.  Michele reported problems with getting the S & B people in the Cafeteria to call her back when she calls for catering.  The numbers to call are x. 3390 or x. 3391.  Donna noted that someone needs to help them with their voice mail (changing messages, etc.).  

· Dean Whetham:  They are receiving lots of new equipment, and some of it is off brand.  It would be easier and cheaper for them if equipment was interchangeable and compatible.  There was discussion as to whether this could be specified in the ordering process.

· Momi Elliott:  It took five days for one rodent to be disposed of last week.  They called on Friday and it wasn’t taken care of until Wednesday.  A faster response time is needed.  The custodians have been trying to help by getting rid of the dead rodents themselves, but this could be a safety issue for them since they have not been trained in this area.  What is the new pest control company doing?  They haven’t been seen during the day, and they can’t be coming at night because they would have to go through campus police, and they haven’t done so.  Rocky will talk to Facilities.  It was noted that much of the smell problem is in the ceiling area.

· Miriam Ifill:  The 10,000 invoices for the registration fee increases have been delivered to mail center.  Also, the refund process will start soon.   Vic noted that students who owe $5 or less will not get a letter.  ECC will wait until they register in spring and collect then.  Students will not be blocked from registering.  

· Rocky Bonura:  Fire safety is being stressed; consequently, no live holiday trees will be allowed on campus.  Also, fire extinguisher training will probably be held next spring.    

· June Curtis:  Thirty-four contracts have been processed.  She is working with Mike D’Amico on making sure high school graduations held on campus don’t exceed the space limits.  When this happens, people get irate and destructive.  The police will handle the tickets, and the time will be changed for less impact on the college.  She is also organizing old blueprints with David Miller.

· Michele Waller:  Open enrollment ends this Friday.  Section 125 information will go out this week for appointments in November and early December.  Two openings for Administrative Assist II positions were open for lateral advancement and are now open for promotional opportunity.  The application period closes November 7.  

· Arlene Bautista:  They are down four officers and one dispatcher.  

· Donna Manno:  She sent out an announcement for a November 12 workshop on laughter for relieving stress.  A computer was stolen from the Innovation Center on a recent night.  Mike will check to see if the alarm on the emergency door on the west side is active.      

· Katrina Ubele:   The auditors are done and were pleased with what they found.

· Dan Cahill:  In response to a question as to whether or not the entrance on the east side of the Library will be closed permanently, it was noted that the Library made the decision to close it for security and safety reasons.  Donna stated that she heard it was because they didn’t have the money to put sensors on those doors; however, this makes things very inconvenient because now students have no access to the Library basement from that side.  Rocky suggested that she send her comments to Ed Martinez and Alice Grigsby in the Library.    

· Mike D’Amico:  People are upset that it is taking the police longer to respond to non-emergency calls like opening doors, etc.;  however, emergency calls have to come first.  

Meeting adjourned at 9:25 a.m.
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